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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-237
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member K. Brown
Date of Introduction: April 10, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, F, R
Date of Analysis: April 12, 2018
Type of Action: Removal of grant recipients from non-compliance list; budget ordinance amendment
Bill Summary: The bill directs the Council Auditor to remove Abyssinia Missionary Baptist Church Ministries, Inc., from its grant non-compliance list and to replace it with Apel Health Services Center, Inc., which is actually the grant recipient under the City contracts that is in non-compliance. It waives and forgives the audit report requirements of that agency’s grant agreements with the City and ratifies any expenditures made by the agency under the City Public Service Grant contract. The Council Auditor is directed to remove Apel Health Services Center, Inc. from the non-compliance list. The bill amends Second Revised Schedule A-2 (Schedule of Public Service Grants for Fiscal Year 2006-2007) to the FY2006-07 budget ordinance to delete the reference under the Mental Health and Welfare Division grant listings to “Abyssinia Missionary Baptist Church – APEL Health Services” and replace it with “Apel Health Services Center, Inc.”.  
Background Information: The Council Auditor’s Office in its review of the compliance of Public Service Grant recipients with auditing and reporting requirements uncovered a confusing situation arising from the PSG process in FY2006-07. An award was made to an application jointly listing Abyssinia Missionary Baptist Church Ministries, Inc.-Apel Health Services Center. When Abyssinia Missionary Baptist Church did not submit the required audit the next year it was placed on the non-compliance list, when in fact the funds actually were expended by Apel. Abyssinia Baptist has been on the non-compliance list since then, but apparently has not applied for City funding or recognized that it was listed as non-compliant. The Auditor’s Office has now recognized that Apel should have produced the audit in 2007 or been listed as non-compliant for that grant. This bill forgives the audit submission requirement for Apel and directs that the agency be removed from the non-compliance list.
Policy Impact Area: Grant recipient compliance
Fiscal Impact: Removal from the non-compliance list would make Apel Health Services Center eligible to apply for City grant programs.
Analyst: Clements
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